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December 12, 2024 

Dear Head of Council, 

I am pleased to inform you of the introduction of the proposed Municipal Accountability 
Act, 2024 on December 12, 2024, which, if passed, would make changes to the 
Municipal Act, 2001 and City of Toronto Act, 2006 to strengthen the municipal code of 
conduct and integrity commissioner framework.  

I appreciate the valuable feedback we have received from municipalities and share your 
commitment to safe and respectful workplaces. The proposed changes, if passed, 
would: 

• enable the creation of a standard municipal code of conduct and standard 
municipal integrity commissioner investigation processes to help ensure 
consistency across all Ontario municipalities;   

• create a role for the Integrity Commissioner of Ontario in municipal code of 
conduct and integrity commissioner matters, including providing training to 
municipal integrity commissioners; and 

• establish a mechanism to remove and disqualify members of council and certain 
local boards for a period of four years for the most serious code of conduct 
violations following a recommendation from the local integrity commissioner, a 
concurring report from the Integrity Commissioner of Ontario, and a unanimous 
vote of council. 

In the coming months, I will want to hear your feedback on the Bill as well as other 
matters regarding local accountability regimes. I look forward to seeing many of you at 
the upcoming Rural Ontario Municipal Association conference, where we will have the 
opportunity to discuss these changes and other matters of importance to your 
communities. 

If passed, important work to develop the regulations to support this new framework 
would lie ahead, and I remain committed to engaging with you throughout that process. 
Our intention is to have these changes in effect for the new term of councils beginning 
in Fall 2026 to ensure there is adequate opportunity for local implementation.  
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For more information on these amendments, please see the news release. To share 
your comments on the proposed legislation, please see a posting on the Regulatory 
Registry that will be open for comments for 60 days. 

If you have any questions regarding these new provisions, please contact your local 
Municipal Services Office with the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing.  

Sincerely, 

Hon. Paul Calandra 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 

c: Jessica Lippert, Chief of Staff 
Owen Macri, Deputy Chief of Staff 
Martha Greenberg, Deputy Minister 
Caspar Hall, Assistant Deputy Minister, Local Government Division 
Sean Fraser, Assistant Deputy Minister, Municipal Services Division 
Municipal Clerks and CAOs

https://news.ontario.ca/en/release/1005485/ontario-introducing-legislation-to-strengthen-local-governance
https://www.ontariocanada.com/registry/view.do?postingId=49536&language=en
https://www.ontariocanada.com/registry/view.do?postingId=49536&language=en
https://www.ontario.ca/page/find-your-municipal-services-office

